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You will see that, in spite of the fact that towards the end
of last year, we were obliged to cut down bookings, our total
number of indoor patients is the largest on record. We have
beaten the number of 1938 by four. I think we shall feel the
wind of our cutting down bookings in the first months of 1945.
In this connection I would like to say this : This Hospital has got
not only to act as a teaching hospital, but has got to serve as a
supplier of all deficiencies in maternity beds in the counties of
Northumberland and Durham. It is worth while just giving some
rather more detailed figures than appear on page 5. The total
number of in-patients we received last year from the geographical
County of Northumberland, including its minor maternity and
child welfare authorities—Ashington, Bedlington, Blyth, Newburn,
Gosforth and Wallsend totalled 762. From Newcastle itself we
received 499 patients, and from the County of Durham, including
its minor maternity and child welfare authorities, and including
the Borough of Jarrow for this purpose, we received 1,367 patients.
This is the measure of the service we are glad to do and have to do
for the neighbouring areas. There is not even in Newcastle pro-
vision for dealing sufficiently with all cases. Gateshead, which
has greatly increased its maternity provision in recent years,
still sent us 139 patients in the year.  That burden of supplying
the deficiencies of all neighbouring areas does throw a heavy
burden on this hospital and makes it quite exceptionally important
that this hospital should be able to keep up its service both for
Newcastle and still more for the neighbouring areas.’

In seconding the adoption of the Report and Accounts,
Mr. E. P. Shield referred to ** the constant struggle between income
and expenditure” and pointed out that the total expenditure
for 1944 showed an increase of [4,185. Income during that
year had increased by £1,369, but unfortunately expenditure had
increased more rapidly. However, the Hospital had been very
fortunate. Legacies mentioned in the Report totalled £6,250
and since these were received a further £500 had been forth-
coming, making £6,750 in all.

I wish to express my regrets at the a.bsence of our President.
We should have been delighted to see him here’ ' added Mr. Shield,
who concluded by paying tribute to Matron and the Medical and
Nursing Staff for their services during the year.

The Annual Report and Audited Accounts for 1944 were
adopted.

Lorp Eustace Percy then said “‘There is another matter
I want to mention to the Governors. This is a sad occasion,
because the House Governor is retiring after 16 years’ service with
the Hospital. We are all very sensible of what we owe to Mr.
Johnson, and we are very sorry that the time has come when he
feels that he must leave our. service. There are other people








































































